Minutes of Elmsted Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall

on Tuesday, 2nd September 2008

Present
Cllr Thrupp in the Chair


Cllr Argar

Cllr Francesconi

There were two members of the public and Cllr Carey in attendance.

Apologies for absence: Apologies were received from Graham Browning, Malcolm Castle and Paul Fox.

There were no Declarations of Interest

Minutes of the last meeting were approved as a true record.

Matters Arising from Previous Minutes

Village Sign – The new Elmsted sign had been sited as agreed back to back with the Hastingleigh sign.

Complaints procedure – A response had been received from Shepway District Council regarding the query about their complaints procedure.  The response reads as follows, “With reference to the above I write to inform you that a letter would have been sent to the owners/occupiers of the above property informing them that the Council have received complaints regarding loud music coming from their property and to take steps to prevent a reoccurrence. However I would be grateful if you can inform me of the contact details of the complainants as I would like to confirm that the relevant letter have been sent and the complainants had been contacted.”
.

Correspondence – The Clerk reported that there is some correspondence to be circulated.  The Clerk also reported that there is a seminar hosted by Kent Highways which will be held on 15th October at Abbots Barton Hotel, New Dover Road from 9.30am – 1.30pm.  Refreshments will be available from 9am.  No Councillors present were able to make that date.

The Clerk also reported that BT were looking to reduce the number of Telephone kiosks in the Country and they plan to start by removing the red boxes.  The Parish Council agreed to adopt the kiosk which would mean the kiosk itself would remain but it would not have a working payphone inside.  It is hoped that the residents of Bodsham would be prepared to undertake the maintenance of the kiosk in the future.
Financial Statement was approved.

There were no cheques signed.

Planning
Planning Applications have been received for:

Land adjoining Thorn Farm, Thorn Lane.  The Council had no objection to this and suggested that  agreed that this would be agreed but in order to assist with alleviating the problem of flooding on Thorn Lane and the Stone Street Highways or the Environment Agency should be contacted.

Bodsham School – new classroom.  No objections were raised.

Dawlton Farmhouse – garden room and change of garage to an annexe.  The garden room is to approved but the Parish Council is to object on the same grounds as before.

Public Participation

A member of the public reported that there had been a noisy party at Hindmarsh over the bank holiday, this had disturbed the neighbours.  The Clerk is to follow up the procedure with Shepway as their response to residents appears to be unacceptable.

Any Other Business

The Parish Council expressed thanks to Susie for being so efficient and thorough as a Clerk.

The next meeting was confirmed as Tuesday, 2nd September 2008.

There being no further business, the meeting was declared closed.

